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It	was	a	great	pleasure	to	attend	the	15th	Asia	

Pacific	Conference	on	Giftedness.	Throughout	the	
fruitful	 week,	 the	 participants	 seized	 various	
opportunities	to	know	more	about	the	current	
global	 educational	 trends,	 as	 well	 as	 best	
practices	 in	 learning	 and	 teaching,	 and	 high	
quality	 research	 findings	 in	gifted	education.	
At	 the	 conference,	 I	 was	 grateful	 that	 I	 had	
opportunities	 to	 exchanged	 opinions	 with	 both	
Hong	Kong	and	overseas	participants	on	different	
topics	and	broaden	my	horizon.	I	really	had	a	great	
time	discussing	with	other	participants	to	exchange	
professional	 ideas	 and	 practical	 experiences	 on	
several	occasions.	
	

Curiosity	motivates	learning	in	areas	of	life	and	
work	 that	 are	 meaningful	 to	 students.	 Professor	
Wei-Hsin	 Sun	of	 “Engaging	 gifted	 and	high-ability	
learners:	 The	 challenges	 that	 a	 science	 museum	
could	provide”	showed	how	the	museum	activities	
promote	students’	curiosity	of	the	natural	world	as	
well	as	motivation	for	advanced	learning.	Moreover,	
Professor	 Jin	 Akiyama	 of	 “How	 to	 lead	 talented	
students	to	research”	stated	the	crucial	abilities	to	
be	a	 researcher,	 in	which	persistent	 curiosity	 and	
enthusiasm	 was	 one	 of	 essentials.	 Moreover,	
Professor	 Geraldine	 Richmond	 of	 “Curiosity:	 A	
powerful	driver	for	science	teaching	and	research”	
emphasized	 the	 importance	 of	 encouraging	
curiosity	 in	 students	by	her	own	personal	growth	
and	development.	 	

	
For	developing	curiosity,	students	can	be	taught	

how	to	ask	quality	questions	and	opportunities	can	
be	given	for	students	to	try	asking.	The	questions	 	
	
	

	
are	 evidence	 and	 practice	 of	 curiosity.	 Teachers	
would	focus	on	questions,	but	not	answers,	in	daily	
lessons.	Teachers	would	provide	extended	reading	 	
materials	 and	 make	 connections	 among	 various	
sources	in	order	to	engage	students	in	higher	order	
thinking.	 Students	 would	 develop	 high	 order	
questioning	skills	through	reading	different	kinds	of	
materials	 and	 suggest	 possible	 solutions,	
recommendations	 or	 actions	 for	 a	 problem	 of	
authentic	situations	accordingly.	

	
Creativity	 is	 another	 key	 component	 in	 gifted	

education.	 For	 fostering	 creativity,	 Professor	 Bonnie	

Cramond	 of	 “What	 inspires	 and	 motivates	 us	 to	

create?”	 stated	 the	 types	 of	 creativity	 and	 the	

relationship	 between	 creativity	 and	 motivation,	 she	

also	 suggested	 ways	 to	 encourage	 inspiration	 and	

motivation	 for	 us	 and	 students	 according	 to	 the	

categories	 of	 motivators.	 Moreover,	 Dr	 Muhammad	

Nazir	Bin	Amir	exhibited	the	effort	of	his	academically-

low-achieving	students	and	showed	how	their	intrinsic	

motivation,	creativity	and	self-worth	 fostered	through	

the	 hearts-on-minds-on	 values-driven	 toy-storytelling	

project.	

	

For	 assessing	 creativity,	 Professor	 Todd	 Lubart	 of	

“Creative	giftedness:	How	to	find	it	and	how	to	develop	

it”	 described	 how	 a	 new	 battery,	 the	 Evaluation	 of	

Potential	 for	 Creativity,	 evaluate	 creative	 potential.	

Moreover,	Mr	Keith	Tan	Chiu	Kian	shared	how	divergent	

thinking	 tests	 are	 used	 to	 assess	 creativity	 in	 the	

Symposium	 “Issues	 in	 analysis	 and	 methods	 in	

measuring	 critical	 and	 creative	 thinking	 among	 high	

ability	learners”.	
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For	 teaching	 creativity	 through	 authentic	

scenarios,	 Mr	 Mechai	 Viravaidya	 of	 “The	 gift	 of	
creative	education”	 shared	how	the	 students	 in	 the	
Mechai	Bamboo	School	were	trained	to	be	innovative	
social	 entrepreneurs	 and	 community	 development	
leaders.	 Moreover,	 Plearnpattana	 School	 on	 the	
Excursion	 shared	 her	 best	 practices	 on	 Design	
Thinking	 in	 education	 by	 integrated	 curriculum	
project.	Through	the	project	on	the	coastal	erosion	of	
Baan	 Khun	 Samut	 Jeen,	 the	 Grade	 6	 students	
developed	 creative	problem	 solving	 skills	 as	well	 as	
empathy.	
	

Authentic	 tasks	 would	 be	 designed	 for	
coursework	 and	 assignment	 to	 enable	 students	 to	
connect	 learning	 with	 their	 lived	 experiences	 and	
responsibilities	 of	 a	 member	 of	 family,	 society	 and	
global	citizen.	Environmental	and	social	issues	would	
be	discussed	in	class	to	lead	students	to	transfer	their	
learning	to	daily	situations.	Students	can	also	be	given	
autonomy	in	the	choice	of	the	extended	activities	in	
order	 to	draw	on	 individual	 students’	 strengths	and	
further	stretch	their	potential.	
	

The	conference	has	provided	an	opportunity	for	
teachers	 and	 other	 educators	 to	 share	 relevant	
experiences	 and	 outcomes,	 as	 well	 as	 the	
effectiveness	of	their	practices.	The	speakers	shared	
their	experiences	and	offered	insight	into	new	trends	
in	 providing	 support	 to	 the	 development	 of	 gifted	
education.	The	participants	showed	their	enthusiasm	
on	 implementing	 effective	 learning	 and	 teaching	
environments	 to	 nurture	 the	 gifts	 and	 talents	 of	
students.	

	


